
Events and team numbers: We have had four teams drop out from the invitational for 
various reason and a fifth team have to change events they were running so we have had 
to change a few things.  The tournament is still full but some events and some team 
numbers had to change.  Please double check the website to ensure everything is correct 
(we think we contacted everyone individually as things changed but there were a large 
number of changes and we wanted to double check).  If there is an issue, please let us 
know ASAP.   
 
Trial Events: we should be good to go with regard to the trial events.  Designer Genes 
will be the C Division trial event and Amazing Mechatronics will be the B Division trial 
event.  The C division event is well established and will be a regular event again in the 
future while the B division event is a work in progress.  We have been communicating 
with the group in North Carolina who developed it and they are thrilled to have us run it.  
They might have a quick survey for participants to complete the day of (this is normal in 
the trial event testing phase, to see if the event can eventually become an official event in 
future).  Basically, if anyone who has been working on the event has suggestions for 
improvement, they would love to hear about it.  Details in this regard will be 
forthcoming, as we get closer to the invitational date.   
 
Wright Stuff & Helicopter: The location of both events will be in our large gym.  The 
dimensions of this are 100 feet by 108 feet and the height is 21 feet except where the AC 
units are, in which case the height is 19.5 feet.  During the events, one set of bleachers 
will be out for spectators.  The second set of bleachers will be pulled out for the awards 
ceremony. Some of the ceiling is acceptable for helicopters and other parts are not great 
(see attached photo).  There really isn’t a great ceiling on campus for Helicopters (we’ve 
checked), so this will have to work.  Due to a basketball game the night before, we will 
have to set up the gym in the morning of the event so it looks like there will be no time 
for practice flights in the morning. We are working on possible solutions but at this time 
we recommend you planning on not having any practice flights the morning of the 
invitational.   
 
Schedules: The attached schedules have the trial events on them.  
 
Event sign ups:  The event sign ups are currently scheduled for Friday, Dec 15 at 3:30 
Pacific time.  We do not know what online software we will use since there is currently 
issues with ESUS that make it not reliable.  Information to follow but you might want to 
save that date.  This date could change depending on the technical requirements of the 
software but we don’t expect it to.   
 
Press:  The local public television station (KVIE) will be on campus for their Inside 
California Education television program during the tournament.  Specifically they want to 
do a story about the Winston Churchill Middle School and Mira Loma High School 
Science Olympiad teams.  They will be interviewing members and coaches of those 
teams but will be filming through out the campus so everyone present could be filmed.  
Our district communications department has informed us that since the event is public, 
news organizations do not need to permission to be filming at the event so there is no 



plan to have press release forms due at check in.  If this is an issue for individual teams or 
participants, we will deal with that on an individual basis.  We have informed KVIE of 
the issues with filming engineering events and have asked that only the Mira Loma 
devices be shown (at least close up).  FYI: we have invited press to our invitational every 
year since it started.   
 
NOTE: Please remember a major reason the Mira Loma coaches put in the MANY hours 
it takes to run this invitational is to encourage as many students as possible to get excited 
about science so, while we considered the filming/competition issue, we judged the 
potential excitement from teachers, parents, and students who do not know about Science 
Olympiad as a bigger net gain.  
 
   


